
Prayer for Fathers in our lives
Heavenly Father,

you entrusted your Son Jesus,
the child of Mary,

to the care of Joseph, an earthly father.
Bless all fathers as they care for their families.

Give them strength and wisdom,
tenderness and patience;

support them in the work they have to do,
protecting those who look to them,

as we look to you for love and salvation,
through Jesus Christ our rock and defender.

Amen



Dates for your Calendar
Term 3, 2024

Monday 2nd September Father’s Day Morning
Friday 6th September Grade 3 excursion to visit Victorian Landmarks
Monday 9th September Student Free Day - Parent Teacher Interviews. - Details below
Friday 20th September Last Day of Term 3 - Finish at 1pm.

Term 4, 2024
Tuesday 3rd December Save the date - Cana School Production - Details to follow

Term 3 Mass Times
Tuesday 17th September Fr Maurie’s last school Mass. Held by Staff

Whole School Mass - 2pm

PAYMENT OF SCHOOL FEES

When transferring school fee payments to the Cana school bank account, please ensure to include your family ID
number with surname as the reference.

Each family has been provided with a unique 6 digit ID number that clearly identifies each family. Use of the
Family ID as the reference ensures the owner of the payment for allocation and provision of receipt. This is

particularly important in the event that the person making a school fee payment has a different surname to the
surname listed on the school fee account.

Sun Hat to be worn from Monday

A school hat is required at school from September to April during the school day.  We have a  NO HAT –
NO PLAY policy.  An alternative hat may be worn to and from home.  This is an important part of our
‘Sun-smart’ policy.
From Monday 2nd September please ensure your child has their hat with them at school.
Summer Uniform may also be worn from this date, Monday 2nd September.

Cana Book Fair - Extended for one more day …
We are excited to let you know that our School Book Fair has been extended to Monday 2nd September.

The Book Fair will be held in the library and open for the last time Monday morning 8:30am - 8:45am and in the

Afternoon 3:00 pm to 3:30 pm. Parents are welcome to join and select some books with their children.

Payment Method: - Cash or Credit Card facilities will be available on the day.

Canteen Service - Unavailability

The company we use for our Canteen Service will be upgrading their facility next week, as a result their
service will be unavailable on Monday 2nd September and Wednesday September 18th. Please ensure
your child has their lunch with them on these days. Thank You.



Canteen Survey

Thank you to everyone who provided a response to the Canteen Survey. Overall we received positive

feedback from our families. From the 62 responses there was only one family unsatisfied. We’ve passed

on the feedback to the Canteen team and they have acknowledged and will endeavour to do their best

to provide a high quality service.

Car Park Drop off Zone

Our Car Park has an allocated drop off area. If you would like your child to walk into the school grounds
on their own from the car park, please ensure you use the allocated drop off area. There are a lot of
cars moving through the car park during this time and it is unsafe for child/ren to walk unassisted.

Farewell to Father Maurie

It saddens us that Father Maurie will be retiring and leaving our Sacred Heart / Emmaus Parish, his last
mass will be held at:
Emmaus Church weekend: Saturday 14th and 15th of September
Sacred Heart Church weekend : Saturday 21st and 22nd of September
We will be holding a whole school Cana mass on Tuesday 17th September, all families are welcomed
to attend.

At Cana we will be collecting a cash donation for Fr. Maurie’s retirement gift. An envelope will be going
home next week to all families. If you would like to contribute, please return the envelope to the office
by Friday 13th September. We will be giving Fr. Maurie our gift during his last mass at the School on
Tuesday 17th September.

The Sacred Heart Parish are also taking up a collection, if you have already contributed we thank you.



Boo� Wee� Colourin� Competitio�
It was very hard to pick a winner from every grade, everyone coloured in so beautifully. A big congratulations to
the following students:

6G- Grace Nemah
6S- Anthony Akkary (Year 6 overall winner)

5H- Alicia Vallikattil
5S- Lana Mussel (Year 5 overall winner)

4C- Sofia Wilkie (Year 4 overall winner)
4S- Jack Ryan

3M- Charlotte Di Pasquale (Year 3 overall winner)
3K- Emma Ilievski
3B- Ada Mitchem

2C- Mariah Assaad
2M- Serena Wilkie
2T- Faith Ntaganda (Year 2 overall winner)

1C- TBA at Monday's Assembly
1G- Isla Kriz (Year 1 overall winner)
1T- Alexandra Caruana- Smith
1W- Isabelle Di Pasquale

PC- Ayla Qabo
PJ- Philip Gerada
PM- Shaam Touma (Prep overall winner)
PR- Malakai Komiti



AFL Foot� Clinic�
On Monday students enrolled in the Auskick footy program had their first session. It was great seeing so many
students signed up across all year levels. Students enjoyed learning various skills and playing a variety of fun
and engaging games with their friends. If your child is interested, you can still sign them up for a discounted

price of $40 for 4 sessions- by scanning the QR code on the flyer below.

Interschool Sports player of the week

Season 2, Round 7

Claudia Latina
For displaying outstanding softball skills and leadership



Sydenha� Distric� Athletic� Carniva�
On Wednesday, Cana sent a team of 33 students across to compete at the Sydenham District Athletics

Carnival. The 33 students qualified through trials conducted across the Grade 3-6 year levels. It was Cana’s
biggest team sent and even though we still had the second smallest team competing we finished 3rd Overall out

of the 11 schools in the district, a HUGE ACHIEVEMENT!
Congratulations to the following students for finishing Top 3 (Top 2 finishes progress to the District carnival in a

couple weeks time):

Lucas Jose- 1st (triple and long jump)
Ethan Rajski- 1st (800m and 1500m)
Charlize- 1st (200m), 2nd (discus)
Jovan Ristevski- 1st (200m), 2nd (hurdles)
Luca Pirotta- 1st (discus)
Xavier Kiprillis- 2nd (triple jump and 200m)
Lana Mussell- 2nd (1500m), 3rd (800m)
Scarlet Jose- 2nd (100m) and 3rd (hurdles)
Jordan Deleon- 2nd (discus)
Natasha Wolosz- 2nd (800m)
Mikayla Jose- 3rd (shot put)
Sienna Mifsud- 3rd (200m)
Julius Peric- 3rd (long jump)
Ethan Rupa- 3rd (100m)
Cooper Shein- 3rd (1500m)







Canteen Service

When placing an order please ensure you:

- Orders are placed via the QKR app.
- Need to make sure you select your child’s correct Grade.
- Each child’s order needs to be separate linking them to their Grade.
- Before completing the purchase make sure you have selected the correct Date and that all details are
correct.If there are any questions / issues please contact judefinafoods@gmail.com directly.

Please note some prices have changed for Term 3, updated menu below. Orders will need to be
placed via the QKR app by 9am on the day of the order. Lunch can be ordered EVERY Monday and
Wednesday. See attached instructions below to download the QKR app. If you have any questions
regarding the Canteen service please email judefinafoods@gmail.com

mailto:judefinafoods@gmail.com
mailto:judefinafoods@gmail.com


Parents/Families,

Parents we all need to be in partnership and to always be respectful of each other

during all interactions - face to face or on social media. We are role models for our

children and need to be reflective of our communications and actions.

If there are any concerns please see your child’s classroom teacher as the first point of

contact, or you can contact the Principal on principal@canahillside.catholic.edu.au

CANA CODE OF CONDUCT - Shared Behaviour Expectations

At Cana we are guided by the teachings of our Catholic Faith.

Our Vision reminds us we are...

● United in Faith
● United in Learning
● United in Wellbeing
● United in shaping our world

Every person at Cana has a right to be respected, safe and provided with appropriate learning
opportunities and also enjoy positive relationships.

Therefore, we all follow a Code of Conduct which outlines expected behaviours for

Staff, Students and Parents within the Cana Catholic school community.

Staff at Cana Catholic Primary School will:

● Treat students and families with respect.
● Know their students and families.
● Prepare lessons carefully to meet the needs and abilities of all students and provide

opportunities to demonstrate growth in learning.
● Inform parents about their child's academic achievements, challenges and set future

goals collaboratively.
● Work with families and other agencies, when appropriate, to support students

experience success in learning and relationships.
● Teach and promote positive social and emotional aspects of learning.
● Investigate incidents carefully and promptly listening to both sides and communicate

incidents with parents as required.
● Ensure the classroom and other areas of the school provide a safe, engaging

learning/playing environment.
● Involve students in developing classroom rules.
● Teach school rules and monitor they are upheld across the school.
● Uphold policies provided by Melbourne Archdiocese of Catholic Schools ( MACS)

mailto:principal@canahillside.catholic.edu.au


Students at Cana Catholic Primary School will:

● Treat staff and other students with respect.
● Demonstrate honesty and accept responsibility for your choses.
● Do not use mobile phone during school hours – Mobile phones will be kept safe with

classroom teachers.
● Do not use any computers / iPads inappropriately.
● Be punctual and observe school times/schedules.
● Work hard in class and allow others to learn.
● Look after other people in the school.
● Report bullying or any accident or other incident to staff.
● Be respectful in all communication when using social media.
● Respect and follow the agreed class rules and school rules:

o Follow instructions
o Keep hands and feet and objects to yourself
o Speak appropriately
o Listen to the Speaker
o Take care of all property
o Move Safely

Parents/Guardians at Cana Catholic Primary School will:

● Treat /communicate with staff respectfully.
● Treat /communicate with other families and other children with respect.
● Do not place hands on any other student e.g. touch their arm / shoulder etc.
● Be respectful in all communication when using social media.
● Do not name or discuss other children / families or staff members on any social media

platform.
● Do not take photos of other children / adults and post on any social media platform.
● Do not take photos of other children when attending school events.
● Ensure their child(ren) are punctual, wearing correct school uniform and provide

adequate nutritional food.
● Ensure on schooldays children arrive well rested and ready for learning.
● Inform the school when and why their child is not at school via School App Audiri before

school.
● Model good/positive behaviour/language to their children, particularly on school site.
● Respect and uphold school rules.
● Park appropriately and encourage safe use of the school crossing and respect the school

crossing supervisor.
● Notify the school of their child's learning and /or wellbeing needs. Provide the school

with copies of any medical reports/recommendations.
● Respect and follow school rules.
● Follow the Cana email protocols.
● Uphold policies provided by Melbourne Archdiocese of Catholic Schools ( MACS) Eg:

Enrolment Policy , Child Safe Policy.





PAYMENT OF SCHOOL FEES

When transferring school fee payments to the Cana school bank account, please ensure to include
your family ID number with surname as the reference.

Each family has been provided with a unique 6 digit ID number that clearly identifies each family. Use
of the Family ID as the reference ensures the owner of the payment for allocation and provision of

receipt. This is particularly important in the event that the person making a school fee payment has a
different surname to the surname listed on the school fee account.














